ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 1/17/06
President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Meeting with Board Member—On December 9th, I met with Dr. Fred Kerst.  Fred is the Vice-Chair of the Board of Governors.  He wanted to discuss concerns about the student voice being heard, as he feels that with students taking on more financial responsibility we deserve a greater voice in university processes.  As you can tell, this board member is really looking out for the interest of our students and we are lucky to have him on the board.  We also discussed Greek Life as we both want to make sure our campus is Greek (sorority and fraternity) friendly.  Lastly we discussed the need to support need based financial aid at the capitol.  
Board of Governors Meeting—We had the last Board of Governors meeting of the semester on December 15th.  At this meeting we discussed naming policies, land annexations, personnel contracts, national rankings in higher education, and diversity plans.  As usual, we also went into executive session.  I have already submitted my board report for the next meeting which is January 27th.  
Graduate Level Lobbying—On December 14th, I met with Ashley Maloney (Graduate Student Council President) and David Bower (CU—graduate lobbyist and former ASCSU President) in regards to graduate student needs.  Access to health care/coverage is a concern along with financial aid and program funding.   We discussed how CU and CSU could work together on these issues at the capitol this year.
Holiday Receptions—Dr. Penley held two holiday receptions that I attended.  The first was at his home and administrators, city and state officials, alumni, etc. socialized and discussed the upcoming term.  The second reception was held in Denver after the Board of Governors meeting in which I spent more time with board members and was also able to catch up with Mrs. Katie Denman!
Transit Center Press Event--On January 3rd, there was an event held at the University Club to thank Senator Wayne Allard and Representative Marilyn Musgrave (who was not in attendance) for their work securing the federal funding for the Transit Center.  Mayor Hutchinson, Ron Phillips, Keith Ickes, and Senator Allard all spoke.  ASCSU was thanked for its continued involvement in transit issues.  Senator Allard began his remarks by noting that he “has worked with the CSU student government for years” and is “convinced the national senate should come and learn from the student leaders here”.  Obviously I was very happy with this remark.  
Preview meeting—I have been serving on a committee with CASA (Center for Advising and Student Achievement) to improve summer Preview orientation.  I have voiced the need to cover student fees in the financial portion of the event as well as our appreciation of the new involvement fair.  Other concerns have surrounded what activities students should attend with and without their parents. 
Martin Luther King Jr. march—On Monday, January 16th, the Martin Luther King Jr. Day march took place.  This march started at the CSU Oval and ended in Old Town.  It is the second largest celebration of this holiday in the state.  Several dignitaries lead the march including: Dr. Penley, Mayor Hutchinson, Angie Paccione, myself, and other city officials.  Dr. Blane Harding gave the keynote address in Old Town.  This was a wonderful event that all of you should attend next year.  Thanks to those of you who came out for it!
Lincoln Junior High Dance—As per our Cans Around the Oval bet, we are hosting a dance for Lincoln Junior High on Saturday, January 28th in Ammons Hall.  We need volunteers to chaperone this event as well as help setup and tear down.  This is a lot of fun because you get to relive all those junior high antics!  I will have a sign up sheet at senate this week.  The dance will be 7-9pm and we will need help from about 6:30pm to 9:30pm. 
Retreat—This is a reminder that the Retreat is this Saturday and it is mandatory for all ASCSU members with the exception of Ram Leadership Team.  RLT members are more than welcome to attend however.  You will need to be in the ASCSU office by 8am and please be on time as we will then be traveling to Miliken together.  Plan on being busy until 7pm that evening.  Please bring your notebooks and a positive attitude.  

Semester End Report—As you all know, I have been working on my semester end report.  Vice President Muller and I agreed that it would be impossible for me to present documentation of everything I’ve worked on thus far so we have decided to make it more of a “How To Guide For the Presidency”.  This is, of course, an open document that you are all welcome to take a look at or borrow from me so just let me know.  There has not been a President’s Semester End report written in years, so I have tried to begin one.  
Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

Advocacy Director –Jason Green

Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

Things are rolling down at the Capitol.  The Governor gave his State of the State address and mentioned that Higher Education & Roads are on the TOP of his list this legislative session.  President Penley & Hank Brown were both in attendance.

There are several bills that have been currently proposed: 

1. HB 1024  Concerning underserved students  at Institutions of Higher Education 

2. HB 1016   Concerning enactment of the “Colorado Clean Air Act” in public institutions 

3. SB  046   Concerning study of an education system ranging from pre-Kindergarten to higher education and creating a legislative oversight committee 

4. SB  049   Transferring the State Council of the Arts from the Department of Education to the Office of Economic Development 

5. SB  030    Concerning the School Leadership Academy 

6. SB  031     Authorizing payment of College Opportunity Fund stipends for education programs on military bases 

7. SB  032    In-state tuition for dependents of military members 

8. SB  026    Prohibition of admission standards adopted by the CCHE 

9. SB  024   Concerning student data from elementary secondary and post secondary education systems 

10. SB 067- Concerning Suicidal Behavior among Students in Higher Education 

11. SB 086- Concerning Policies to Require a Tuition Refund for Sessions of a Higher Education Course that are Cancelled during an Academic Year

I will be traveling to the Capitol tomorrow to meet with The Capstone Group.  I will be discussing: Ref C funds, ASCSU Day at Capitol, and monitoring of the legislation above.  As legislation begins to be discussed, I will track the political progress.

Hope everyone had a wonderful break!!! 
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